
 

 

 

 

     

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
e-Safety and Gaming 
Our school debating team will be making the case against the motion ‘Gaming is beneficial for children’ in next week’s 
ETSP competition. It was therefore interesting for the group to hear children’s responses in Monday’s e-Safety 
assembly that demonstrated overwhelming access to games and apps with age ratings from 13 to 18. They researched 
the impact of gaming including: copying violent behaviour seen on screens, strained interactions with family, tiredness, 
poor academic performance and its effect on mental and physical health. Add to that concerns about inappropriate 
Whatsapp messaging between Year 5 and 6 pupils this week. Support for parents/carers in guiding and safeguarding 
their children in navigating these technologies safely can be found here: Gaming and Mental Health | Parent Guide. 
 
Our Future Health  
Help people live healthier lives for longer and learn new information about your own health. Every adult living in the 
UK is eligible to join Our Future Health, including people with pre-existing health conditions. By taking part in Our 
Future Health, you’ll support new discoveries that will help people live healthier lives for longer. You’ll also have the 
chance to find out more about your own health and future risk of disease. 
Join the UK’s largest health research programme 
 
Air Quality around our School 
We are participating in two air quality monitoring schemes. One with the Asthma + Lung UK and the other is by 
AECOM on behalf of Epping Forest District Council (in consultation with City of London Corporation). This is of course a 
learning opportunity for our Sustainability Leaders who join in when the diffusion tubes (air quality monitors) are 
installed and replaced as well as trying to understand what the data tells us about the air quality on our site. With 
many in our school community affected by asthma and breathing issues due to seasonal pollen allergies, it is important 
to anticipate the air quality and this site may be beneficial for parents/carers: Air pollution forecasts for Greater 
London. For those who are interested in the AECOM data for our school and compare with other sites: London Air 
Quality Network. Turn to page 4 to find out about their recent site visit. 
 
 
Jan M Bless - Headteacher 
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Attendance for week beginning 19th February 2024 

Ash    97.08% 

Birch 92.00% 

Oak   97.92% 

 1B 92.61%           

 1G 96.54%            

 1S 95.65%           

 2C 97.78%           

 2F 88.46%           

 2G 97.29%          

 3F 92.14%              

 3H 96.30%              

 3S 97.93%             

 4A 91.11%             

 4L 89.62%             

 4T 92.96%            

 5G 91.79%             

 5H 98.93%   

 5W 87.78%             

 

 6C 95.42% 

 6D 98.00% 

 6F 95.65% 

 

Well done to Ash, Oak, 1G, 1S, 2C, 2G, 3H, 3S, 5H, 6C, 6D and 6F with attendance above 95%. 
Overall attendance since September 2023: 93.33% 

 

 

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/parents-a-z-mental-health-guide/gaming/#:~:text=Young%20people%20would%20like%20parents,they%20do%20with%20their%20friends
https://ourfuturehealth.org.uk/get-involved/taking-part/?utm_source=functional&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=thank_you
https://study.ourfuturehealth.org.uk/welcome?r=community
https://www.asthmaandlung.org.uk/
https://www.airtext.info/
https://www.airtext.info/
https://www.londonair.org.uk/london/asp/publicbulletin.asp?region=&bulletin=hourly&site=EN7&bulletindate=22/02/2024&Maptype=Google&la_id=&zoom=9&lat=51.6697868&lon=-0.0224671&laEdge=&Species=All&WhoBulletin=N&VenueCode=
https://www.londonair.org.uk/london/asp/publicbulletin.asp?region=&bulletin=hourly&site=EN7&bulletindate=22/02/2024&Maptype=Google&la_id=&zoom=9&lat=51.6697868&lon=-0.0224671&laEdge=&Species=All&WhoBulletin=N&VenueCode=


 

 

 

 

   

 

         

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023/2024 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Wed 28th February 

8:40am 
EYFS and KS1 

Phonics and Reading drop-in @  

Thursday 7th March all World Book Day – dress up as story character 

5th and 7th March all Parents’ Evening 3:30 – 6:00pm 

w/c 11th March all Science week and Parent Cafés 

Wed 13th March all Red Nose Day incl Perfect Pizza Lunch  

Wed 20th March Y2 KS1 SATs meeting for parents 2:30pm 

Wed 27th March all Last day Nursery before breaking up for Easter Break 

Thu 28th March 
Reception, 

KS1, KS2 

Certificate Assemblies – Y4,5,6 9:00am – Y1,2,3 10:00am 

Half Day, school finishes at 1:30pm 

Fri 29/03/24 –  

Fri 12th April 
all Easter Holidays – school closed 

Wed 23rd April all Parent Forum 2:45pm in Community Room 

Mon 6th May all May Bank Holiday – school closed 

27/05/24 – 31/05/24 all Summer Half Term Break – school closed 

Wed 5th June all Parent Forum 8:55am in Community Room 

Mon 10th June Y1-6 M&M Theatre production The Railway Children 

Mon 17th June all INSET DAY – School Closed 

Mon24 – Wed 26 June Y6 Residential Visit 

Tghu 11th July  Y2 Seaside visit 

Fri 12th July KS1 & KS2 Sports Day & Picnic 

Tue 16th July  all Summer celebration & PoW Carnival Parade 

Thu 18th July Y6 Year 6 Disco 

Mon 22nd July all Parents’ Evening 

Tue 23rd July 
Nursery 

all 

Final School Day for Nursery 

Year group end of term celebrations 

Wed 24th July 
Y6 

all 

Year 6 Leavers assembly 11am 

Half Day - finish at 1:30pm 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/news-2/
https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In February we focus on 

 
These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 

Perence 1B, Halimah 1G, Mert 1S, Derman 2C, Lorenzo 2F, Freya 2G, Alara 3F, Jamilah 3H, Amanda 3S, 

Ayaan 4A, Muhammad 4L, Nathanael 4T, Lynzie 5G, Raahan 5H, Bella 5W, Tyler 6C, Philomena 6D, Zaynab 6F 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

New prefects for Spring 2 and Summer 
We have a new set of Year 6 volunteers who 
wish to make a positive contribution as 
prefects. With thanks to the previous group 
who did a splendid job during the first three 
terms and who will undoubtedly continue to be 
good role models for their younger peers. 

 

Great UPSTANDER behaviour! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents’ Evening on 5th and 7th March 3.30 – 6pm for all classes 

except 3F and 5W: 

3F – 27th and 29th Feb  

5W – 29th Feb and 12th March  

Book your appointment(s) here: SchoolCloud - PoW 

https://powenfield.schoolcloud.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


